
 

 

Ernesto Andrade and Family 
Ernesto, Yuli, Aaron and Keila 

Hispanic Director with Mission Board FBHM 
June 2025 

Pastors, Churches and Prayer Warriors: 

It is a blessing to greet you one more 
time and share what the Lord is 
doing in our ministries.  

This year we are working to help our 
young people establish a youth 
choir.  Thanks to God for Brother 
Carlos Estrada, who gave the young 
people some helps to make this 
choir possible.  Also, we have had 
Sister Guadalupe Morales that got 
baptized.  She is a single mother 
with a teen and a young boy.  Pray 

 

 

Young people practicing for the young 
choir with the help of Brother Carlos 
Estrada 

j 
Your Family Name 



 

 

for her; she has gone through very 
hard times, but she has sustained 
herself in the Lord.  It is wonderful 
to see how she has grown in the 
faith.  Also, this coming Sunday, we 
will have two young people to get 
baptized.  What a blessing to see 
people take steps of obedience for 
the Lord!   

I had the opportunity to preach in 
Hempstead, Texas, with Pastor Azael 
Garcia.  God is using this servant 
with his family in this town.  God has 
given them a new building and I had 
the privilege to preach for its 
dedication.   

Also in May, we had our family 
conference.  We enjoyed the 
preaching and teachings of the Word 
of God.  Decisions were made to 
honor more our God in our homes.   

Also, we are fixing some areas in the 
church building.  Thanks to God for 
the men that are willing to make 
these improvements, the place that 
God has given to worship Him – fix 
the flooring of our basement, where 
we have the fellowship, and the 
Sunday School rooms and the 
flooring of the front entrance of the 
interior of the church. Also, we will 
be working in fixing the bathrooms 
and the sanctuary in the future.   

 

Baptism of Sister Guadalupe Morales 

 

 

Pastor Azael García and family in 
Hempstead, Texas  

 



 

 

We keep winning souls.  The need is 
great and in spite that sometimes it 
is not easy, but God is adding new 
people.  We have had various 
visitors, mainly adult men.  Some 
come for a while and then move on, 
but thanks to God, the work is His. 

We will be having our Vacation Bible 
School on Saturday, June 21.  We 
are excited what the Lord will be 
doing.  Also we will be going with 
our youth to youth camp the last 
week of July.  God will give me the 
opportunity to preach and teach in 
this camp.  Pray so many decisions 
will be made and the fruit will 
remain.   

In our second ministry, I want to 
thank God that a special offering 
was made for Sister Sarai, daughter 
of Missionary Hugo Santos in 
Guatemala, so she can learn how to 
play the piano.  That will be a great 
blessing for this ministry.   

We keep working on with the 
missionaries of the mission agency in 
the different parts of the Hispanic 
world.  May God keep using them 
and giving them more souls for His 
honor and glory!  

Thanks for investing in the souls to 
be saved and the edification of 
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them.  It is the best investment.  
Thank you very much!!! 

In Christ, 

Ernesto Andrade – Hispanic Director 
with FBHM   
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Personal Information and Mailing Address: 

Ernesto Andrade 

706A 6th Street, 

North Wilkesboro, North Carolina 28659 

Pastoring and Home Church: 

P. O. Box 1510, Bessemer City, NC. 28016 

(704) 629-4176 

Email: fbhm@bellsouth.net 

Website: www.fbhm.org  
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